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Chinese Bible School  
MONTHLY REPORT—March 2024 

We hope this newsletter finds you well and prospering in all endeavors as we wrap 

up the first quarter of the year. 

We're thrilled to announce the completion of video recordings for both First 

Thessalonians and Second Thessalonians. These 13 lessons convey the message of 

faith, love, and hope exhibited by the saints in Thessalonica, resonating with 

Christians worldwide, particularly emphasizing the anticipation of Christ's second 

coming. Currently, the video post-production process is underway, with much of the 

workload falling on my wife Yolanda and brother Chin Yong in Malaysia. We kindly 

request your prayers, especially for Yolanda, who is experiencing shoulder and arm 

pain due to extended hours working in front of the computer. Your prayers for her 

healing and strength would be greatly appreciated. 

In further exciting news, Yolanda and I are preparing for a mission trip to Taiwan and 

Malaysia from May 28 to June 17. We humbly ask for your prayers for our safety and 

the success of our endeavors in spreading the Gospel of Christ during this journey. 

Our speaking schedule for the trip is as follows: 

May 31-June 2: Hosting a bilingual gospel meeting at the Skudai church of Christ in 

Malaysia. 

June 6-8: Attending the Asian Chinese Bible Lectureship in Malakai, Malaysia. 

June 9: Speaking at the Taipei Church of Christ in Taiwan. 

June 16: Speaking at the Hualien church of Christ in Taiwan. 

We eagerly anticipate reconnecting with our brothers and sisters in Christ and visiting 

our family members. This trip also provides a wonderful opportunity to meet with 

members of our weekly online Bible study and viewers of the Chinese Bible School 

videos. It's always heartening to personally meet those who have benefited from our 

efforts in the Kingdom of God. 

The theme of this year's annual Asian Chinese Bible Lectureship is "Lord, Teach Us 

to Pray." I've been assigned the lesson "Pray with the Spirit and Understanding," 

drawn from First Corinthians 14:15. Our prayer is that attendees will gain deeper 

insights into the significance and practice of prayer in accordance with biblical 

principles. 

We're grateful to announce that the air tickets for both Yolanda and myself have been 

purchased. If you are able to help with the cost of $4,933 for the tickets, your 

generosity would be deeply appreciated. May God abundantly bless you for your 

contributions to spreading the Gospel to the ends of the earth. 


